
 
APPLICATION NO: 14/00227/FUL OFFICER: Miss Michelle Payne 

DATE REGISTERED: 14th February 2014 DATE OF EXPIRY : 11th April 2014 

WARD: Lansdown PARISH:  

APPLICANT: Mr R Anstey 

LOCATION: 9 Eldorado Crescent, Cheltenham  

PROPOSAL: Erection of new double garage with studio space above following demolition of 
existing double garage 

 
 

REPRESENTATIONS 
 

Number of contributors  3 
Number of objections  3 
Number of representations 0 
Number of supporting  0 

 
   

Windrush 
Eldorado Crescent 
Cheltenham 
Gloucestershire 
GL50 2PY 
 

 

Comments: 4th March 2014 
Letter attached.  
 
   

Windrush 
Eldorado Crescent 
Cheltenham 
Gloucestershire 
GL50 2PY 
 

 

Comments: 4th March 2014 
Letter attached. 
 
   

14A Eldorado Crescent 
Cheltenham 
Gloucestershire 
GL50 2PY 
 

 

Comments: 5th March 2014 
I object to the proposed planning application for the following reasons:- 
 
The proposal does not appear to follow some of the design principles of the Councils SPGs 
especially as the proposal is within the Conservation Area. 
 
The requirement to maintain the spaciousness between adjoining buildings by providing glimpses 
of trees and gardens at the front, rear and sides of the building does not appear to have been 
addressed by the proposal which severely compromises this requirement. 
 



The issue of privacy has also not been addressed as the 4 x roof windows to the side elevation 
will afford direct overlooking with loss of privacy to the adjoining property 14A Eldorado Crescent. 
 
The proposal will deprive the garden of 14A Eldorado Crescent of sunlight to its garden seating 
area causing overshadowing in the afternoon. 
 
Furthermore when an application was made previously to develop an extension which was going 
to impact the outlook from the garden of 14A Eldorado Crescent, it was recommended for refusal 
by the planning officer David Lovegrove stating that any modified scheme that takes away the 
outlook from the garden of 14A is not going to be acceptable. 
 
We are concerned that the proposal is a first step towards a potential change of use as a dwelling 
unit. None of the garages shown in the photos as being comparable buildings have a first floor or 
living element to them. I also note that there is no block plan as required for validation of planning 
applications showing to a larger scale the relationship between the proposal and adjoining 
properties. 
 
A single storey replacement garage of traditional materials in keeping with the surroundings 
would be acceptable as it would retain the openness within the street scene without detracting 
from the amenities enjoyed at present. 
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